TO:

MAXIMO C. LANDRITO
PENR Officer, Romblon
MIMAROPA Region

ATTENTION: THE CHAIRMAN

Bids and Awards Committee

FROM: BIENVENIDO A. CACATIAN, JR.
Consultant / Geodetic Engineer
Date: 29 June 2021
RE: REJOINDER ON YOUR ANSWER TO OUR MOTION FOR
RECONSIDERATION
X X
REJOINDER

This is in relation to your answer to our Motion for Reconsideration on the result of the Notice

of Evaluation of Ranking in the Engagement of Services for the Demarcation of Mt. Guiting-
Guiting Natural Park Sibuyan, Romblon as Legislated Terrestrial Protected Area under the
NIPAS conducted by your Office.

In your answer, we wish to remark on the following, to wit:

We submit to your answer No.1;

With regards to the competence and eligibility of the members of BAC and TWG, training is
not enough to guarantee the technical competence in the evaluation of bid proposals of
survey projects but educational attainment and experience in the field of surveying. We all
know that the BAC Secretariat, although a Geodetic Engineer, do not participate in the
evaluation of bid proposals. Your inexperience with survey procedures and unfamiliarity with
the Terms of Reference was displayed when you called Engr. Roman Legazpi, Chief,
Survey and Mapping Division of DENR-MIMAROPA during our Pre-Bid Conference and
opening of Technical Proposal. During these calls, he advised you that in biddings like the
Engagement of Services for the Demarcation of Mt. Guiting-Guiting Natural Park Sibuyan,
Romblon as Legislated Terrestrial Protected Area under the NIPAS, they should be invited
to assist the BAC and TWG.

In item 3, we do not question the submitted prescribed form. We are questioning the
completeness of FPF 1, Breakdown of Renumeration per Activity wherein the names of
personnel should be indicated, otherwise FPF 1 is deemed incomplete.

In view of the foregoing, | respectfully seek reconsideration of the BAC's evaluation of the

ranking of bidders for the above-mentioned project and request the technical assistance of Engr.
Roman Legazpi, Chief, Survey and Mapping Division of DENR-MIMAROPA in the evaluation of our
Technical Proposals.

For your most kind consideration.

BAC Surveying and Titling Services
By:

Copy furnished thru email;

1.

Regional Executive Director
MIMARCPA, Roxas Blvd., Manila
mimaroparegion@denr.gov_ph




